
May 3, 2024 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member   

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth HOB 

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives  

Washinton, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the “5 Points” Highway Safety and Efficiency Improvement 

Project in fiscal year 2025.The entity to receive funding for this project is Midland 

County, Texas, located at 500 N Loraine Street, Midland, Texas 79701. The funding 

would be used for improvements to a major intersection that feeds into I-20. The project 

will lead to a reduction in traffic collisions and improved traffic flow to the interstate. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because “5 Points” is a well-known 

safety hazard featuring daily congestion and deadly accidents that impacts residents, as 

well as the oil and gas rigs that ensure our nation’s energy security.  
 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 
 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

August Pfluger 

Member of Congress 

 


